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We continue to have 3 small groups working at Duggan Park on separate days per month to 
maintain the bush. On a regular basis every 2nd Saturday of the month the AROCHA group work at 
Duggan, every 3rd Saturday Michael, Tiffany and I work, and every 2nd Tuesday Penny and Kelly 
work in the bush. Other FEP members do assist us on some of these days. 

The AROCHA group have also completed a current bird survey at Duggan. Council has a copy of the 
survey, as do FEP. 

We are working in various places at Duggan, the All Abilities Walk bush, Millenium Forest and in the 
Quarry. Four plants have been planted by Tiffany's students and they are maintaining them as well. 
We have requested more plants for planting and are asking the students to plant and maintain these 
plants. 

In the Millenium Forest we have cleared much lantana along the edge and are considering what we 
could replace the lantana with. 

We have just recently letter dropped pamphlets promoting volunteering in the Bush. We hope to 
have some uptake of support at our next working day on Saturday 10th. 

 


